Langriville Parish Council

Meeting 8th March 2021

Held via Zoom online – present Chairman Cllr Neil Jones, Cllrs Paula Cooper, David Marshall, Nigel Standage, John Wood, Joy Cawthorn – Cllr Caronne Daft will join us as soon as possible.

District & County Cllr Tom Ashton, District Cllr Neil Jones

No members of public in attendance.

Agenda

- 1. Welcome from Chairman Cllr Neil Jones
- 2. No apologies
- 3. No declarations of interest at this point.
- 4. Notes previously circulated from the last meeting held 11th January, Cllr Standage proposed these to be a true and correct record of the meeting, seconded Cllr Marshall, all voted in favour RESOLVED Chairman will sign his copy and return to the Clerk.
- 5. County Councillor Tom Ashton Waste recycling has taken another step forward to reopening fully, any waste can now be taken any day, appointment system is still in operation so do not forget to book a time. Lincolnshire CC have increased their precept slightly; Cllr Ashton would like to say that this extra money will go towards road repairs and is proposing this to County. Please complete the survey of the Local Plan, it is important I would encourage you all to take a few minutes and fill out the online survey.

Cllr Caronne Daft Joined the meeting

- 6. Antons Gowt After much discussion on the parking issues at the Lock Approach and sometimes along the road, it was requested that Council contact Sustrans; Canals & Rivers Trust, ELDC and LCC for their views on the area and parking concerns. Areas of land were discussed for alternative parking but in general it was felt that should areas be available none would be used as the majority of the public visiting want to be at that specific location. LCC Highways have visited and reported back that the parking is not illegal and although when wet the verge is a mess there is very little that can be done as to back fill and seed would be chewed up before it had time to establish. Councillor Cooper suggested that the cost of purchasing land and preparation would be extremely prohibitive. Clerk will contact the partner agencies mentioned to get their views.
- Meeting date change agreed all in favour RESOLVED 4th May Annual Council Meeting.
- Defibrillators Quote accepted from D Hollingsworth to fit all three of these one at Antons Gowt, one Armtree Road and the third on at the Village Hall.
- 9. Ivy Dene Farm yard Units site is being cleared.
- **10.** Land at Ivy Dene Gipsey Drove Planning permission for two additional properties has been passed making this 4 in total.

- 11. Finance proposal to pay as listed, seconded all in favour RESOLVED Clerks salary Feb & Mar £332.80; HMRC £83.20 – Hall expenses electricity £32.60 – water in credit.
- 12. Items for next agenda Castle Dyke Bank Road needs serious attention, although not in our parish council are supporting Thornton Le Fen in their actions to get this resurfaced. Community Fibre/ broadband for the area, is well underway it seems to be taking much longer than anticipated but the end is in sight. Clerk has applied for Covid related grants for the hall.

Meeting closed 8pm